WCGA BOARD MEETING, APRIL 6, 2010
Hampton Inn, Travelers Rest, SC

IN ATTENDANCE:  Nancy Mayer, Carrel Westlake, Sharon Adrien, Donna Johnson, Vicki DiSantis, Donna Noblitt, LeeAnn Brown, Sue Glass, Teddy Stockwell, Betsey Mitchell, Kay Hall, and Marlene Edwards. ABSENT: Tiffany Priest.
President Nancy Mayer called the meeting to order at 2 pm. 

In order to accommodate schedules and tournaments, the Fall Board meeting will be held on Sept. 22-23 at Lake Norman. The meeting will be at 2pm on Wed. with golf Thursday morning. Nancy will send out details later.
Nancy reported that it cost less than $700 to get 2 shirts for the board. Everyone agreed that the shirts looked nice and helped with our identity. Since the WCGA has established  an account at Land’s End, board members can order anything in the business section using our account number and get a discount. We then pay with our personal charge card.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
A motion was made by Donna and seconded by Sharon to dispense with the reading of the secretary’s minutes. Vote: Motion passed.

VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Carrel brought up the question of the identity problem of the WCGA. A discussion was held about ways to explain who we are to individuals and clubs by including information in the tournament application. Some ideas were to include a history of the organization along with testimonials from tournament participants, and a chart that shows the relationship between the WCGA and North and South Carolina, Junior, and Team Match events. 
A motion was made by Carrel and seconded by Betsey to include information to help establish our identity in the application. Vote: Motion passed.

The following are sites for future tournaments: 

2011 Peninsula Club, Cornelius , NC May 23-26 

2012 Yeamans Hall, Charleston, SC  

2013 Treyburn CC, Durham, NC  Date TBD

There is a discrepancy with the scheduled dates for the 2013 Championship. Two sources have May 25 as a Saturday and Monday. Nancy will look into the matter and reschedule with the club if necessary.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Donna Johnson reported that we have $5678.65 in our checking account and $12945.96 in the Money Market Account (see attached). To date we have 96 clubs that have joined (20 new ones) and 7 individuals.
JUNIOR GIRLS’ REPORT:  Vicki reported that the 4th WCGA Junior Girls’ Championship will be held July 12-13, 2010 at the Country Club of Whispering Pines in Whispering Pines, NC. Practice round will be July 11.

Since the last board meeting, we have sent $300 in continuing support to the Pinehurst, NC site. We have also sent $300 to the New Pittsboro, NC site. Karen Crisp sent a thank you note to the board for our donation to the new Pittsboro site.

Attached is a list of LPGA-USGA Girls Golf Sites in North and South Carolina. 

Balance in Junior account as of 4/6/10 is $6432.73. 
TEAM MATCHES : Donna Noblitt reported that they are purchasing a 2x5 banner for when we host the Team Matches. It will be white with navy lettering and say “Welcome Carolinas Team Matches.” It might also include some type of logo. Cost $65.

Donna discussed having a program for the team matches and showed a sample. LeeAnn suggested that they make their own and Betsey offered to help Donna and LeeAnn.
River Run is allowing a one day fundraiser on June 29. The $50 fee includes box lunch, drink and golf. There will be 1 team player (past or present) in each foursome. Donna anticipates receiving between $18/20 per player to help offset the team matches’ expenses.

The banquet and lunch will run app. $60 per player. They are still deciding on tee gifts. 

The proposed budget for the Team Matches is $7340.00 (see attached). There is $1499 in the checking account and $2400 is expected from players’ entry. Amount needed is $3441. A donation of $500 is expected from both the NCWGA and the WSCGA.

A question arose as to whether participants in the team matches are required to have played in our WCGA yearly Championship. Currently they are not required to do so. A discussion followed. 
A motion was made by LeeAnn and seconded by Teddy to table the discussion on requiring participants to have played in our event until more research is done on college guidelines and college girls’ schedule. Vote: Motion passed.

Sue Glass complimented Donna and LeeAnn on the good job of turning around the image of the team matches and the board voiced its agreement.
TOURNAMENT ADMINISTRATOR:  Betsey reported that we have 55 clubs that have not rejoined this year. She suggested sending them a second notice in the form of an invoice. Donna Johnson said that so far 96 clubs have joined.
Betsey suggested that we think about changing our dues amount. The current $30 fee is confusing for clubs since other organizations charge the same fee. The issue will be discussed at the fall meeting. Betsey suggested setting a definite deadline for tournament entries that allows maximum time for registering. A motion was made by Betsey and seconded by Sue to set the closing date at 2 weeks prior to the practice round. Vote: Motion passed.
Betsey will update the web site.
Betsey reported that the web site is getting a lot of hits and most of the feedback is positive, although she would like more traffic. To date, the majority of entries for the Championship have been downloaded from the web site. The board complimented her on doing a nice job on the web site. 
TOURNAMENT CHAIRMAN:  Kay presented several options for the dinner and luncheon. After a discussion of the pros and cons of each option, a motion was made by LeeAnn and seconded by Donna to have a sit-down dinner instead of the buffet. Vote: Motion passed. The luncheon will continue to be a buffet.

Kay reported that everything is on track and that they are working on getting volunteers and water is being donated for the starting tee box. A table will be set aside at registration and the banquet to display the old trophy and scrapbooks.

TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR:  Tiffany sent a list of items that she will handle for the tournament along with a yardage sheet (see attached). She inquired as to the whereabouts of the championship pins. Nancy has 4 gold tone pins and Betsey will look into where the other ones are.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  Nancy told Betsey that the web page was outstanding.  At the fall meeting, we can discuss a timeframe for going all on-line for WCGA information. A discussion was held about putting a flyer into the club invoice mailing, asking the pro to post it in the ladies’ locker room as a means to spread the word about the Championship.
Prizes and Keepsakes: Each Tournament Chairman will be given a $50 gift certificate.

Betsey reported on the status of finding keepsakes for winners. Since most items are fairly expensive and we had not set a budget, a motion was made by Sue and seconded by Vicki to table the discussion of the keepsakes till the fall meeting and just give pro shop certificates to winners this year. Vote: Motion passed.
We will conduct a survey of each tournament participant to get feedback on prizes, tee gifts, and any other item that might make the tournament better. After the tournament, Betsey will send the e-mail survey to each participant.  
NEW BUSINESS: Nancy brought up the idea of having an Inventory Chairman on the board to keep all the pins, trophies, name tags, scrapbooks and other items of the board. Carrel volunteered to keep all the items. A motion was made by Carrel and seconded by Sharon to send out a notice informing board members of a vote at the May board meeting to amend the By-Laws to include Inventory Chairman as part of the Vice-President’s duties. Vote: Motion passed.
NEXT MEETING:  The next meeting will be held on Monday May 24 at 2pm. after the
Furman practice round.

Meeting adjourned at 3:50pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Sharon Adrien, Secretary
